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March 2011

Dear Brother or Sister in Christ:

In all honesty, when a parishioner from a neighboring parish asked me to consider hosting a
Lenten series entitled, Science Tests Faith, | was skeptical. Then, | realized that the event would
be coordinated and directed and presented by a Catholic lay evangelist from Texas, Tim Francis.

The literature about Tim and his endeavors seemed genuine and the endorsements from
Cardinal Pell of Australia and other church officials convinced me to give it a try. It was the
right decision to make!

The response of over 400 people drove home to me that the Holy Spirit was indeed behind Tim
Francis and the whole ministry of You Shall Believe. The videos that Tim showed us were truly
inspiring, informative, challenging yet comforting. His own testimonies were presented with
conviction, excitement, faith, and enthusiasm and were weil received by parishioners and

friends of our parish.

Without hesitation | recommend Tim Francis to you. He is a faithful family man, husband and
father of 3 children. He is sincerely trying to live a Catholic-Christian life as a disciple of Jesus
and trying to use the experiences of his own life of faith to evangelize others. His presentations
here were sound and orthodox and his messages were truly inspiring. May God continue to
enrich him with His abundance and touch ail those who see and hear Tim’s presentations and
messages. For further comment or discussion, please do not hesitate to contact me at
401.949.1500 or email me at pastor@saintphilip.com.

Sincerely yours,

RooFotauena s gl

The Reverend Francis C. Santilli
Pastor




